
 
From: Erin Reece   
Date: July 2, 2018 at 8:05:53 PM EDT 
To: "Heinz, Kathryn"   
Subject: Joint Statement 

The following is a joint statement from House Speaker Brian Bosma (R-Indianapolis), House Democratic 
Leader Terry Goodin (D-Austin), Senate President Pro Tem David Long (R-Fort Wayne) and Senate 
Minority Leader Tim Lanane (D-Anderson) regarding your inquiry. 
 
“On Monday, May 14, legislative leaders were first made aware of employee concerns regarding 
Attorney General Hill’s conduct at a social gathering at the closing of this year’s legislative session. 
House and Senate personnel policies strictly prohibit all forms of sexual harassment and clearly state 
that no employee should be subjected to unsolicited or unwelcome sexual advances or conduct, either 
verbal or physical. In accordance with House and Senate policies, interviews of those employees 
expressing concern were immediately conducted and outside counsel was engaged to be certain that 
the matter was handled properly and thoroughly. Our investigation has been completed and the matter 
has been addressed with the Attorney General to the satisfaction of the employees involved. Protection 
of House and Senate employees is of paramount importance to legislative leaders.” 

 
Thanks, 
Erin Reece 
Communications Director 
Indiana House Republicans 
 


